CAMPBELL AGAIN
CHOSEN HEAD
OF QUTRIGGER

The Outrigger Canoe Club’s elec-
tion last night was a landslide for the
“Harmony Ticket.”

After the smoke cleared away it
was found that H. B. Campbell had
been re-elected president by a mapor-
ity of 136 votes. He got 226 while his
nearest opponent, J. Ashman Beaven,
received 90.

Not one of the “independent ticket”
candidates nosed in. The election
resulted as follows: H. B. Podmore
received 228 votes for chairman of
the order and entertainment commit-
tee, against 84 for Charles King; Her-
man von Holt got 213 for director,
against 114 for F. G. W. Cooper; and
J. M. Westgate, also director, polled
194 votes where his opponent, A. J.
Porter, got only 93.

Guy H. Buttolph won the vice presi-
dency again without contest; Percy
Deverill was elected secretary, to suc-
ceed J. Ashman Beavens, who de-
clined to run again, after several
vears of "hard work in behalf of the
club; L. C. Thompson was re-elected
treasurer, and Dr. F. C. Mighton was
chosen chairman of the house com-
mittee, succeeding E. M. Ehrhorn,
who declined the renomination. The
retiring chairman of the order and
entertainment committee, Warren
Dease, also refused renomination.

Two outsanding features of the
election, which was the hottest in the
club’s history, as seen by  various
members, are first, that those attend-
ing and voting last night included
members whose community standing
is of weight and who want the club
to continue to hold the prominent
place it now ocoupies in the commun-
ity of life of Honolulu; and second,
that the re-election of H. B, Campbell
as president represents a vote of con-
fidence in his administration and
policies.

Attendance at the election broke
all records. Fully 250 men, from the
oldest kamaainas down to the young-
sters, were present. Annual reports
were read by the president, secretary,
charmen of the order and entertain-
ment and house committees, also the
captain. Pres. Campbell read his re-
port after the election was over.

The retiring secretary, J. Ashman
Beaven, in his report expressed his
heartfelt thanks for appreciations ex-
tended him by members during the
nearly five years he has held the
secretaryship.




